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May 1998 

Seamus Henry 
MLA Y ellowkn1fe South 
c/o Legislative Assembly 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Mr. Henry~ 
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I am a constituent living in your riding_ Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's vosiliun at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT i.s 
refusing to eontinue to bargain with the Union ofNorthem Workers tmless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering puy discrimination bli5C-<l on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action i!- nec~~ry to cause. the Government of the Northv;est 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint ha.s been pro perl .Y lauucl..ro.l a.w.l i~ curremly in process in 
accordance with the r...ann.dirm Human Rights Ac-t. Tha:t>s the forum in which it is best resolved.. 

SecondJy I am also concerned abcut the ongoing dispute concerning the faim~s of thejoh ~111~tion 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of e.x-pcrts i.s :frur 1IDd reasonable. I ask you to take wliatevei· aclion i.s 
necessary to cause the GNVlT to refer - to such an imp::irti:::il ::irb~tion panel - the ma.rter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "'Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that ha.s been going Oil su1dy wu.sl b-e cr1ded. 

I think it's time for the GNVJT to start to bargain in good fajth \.Vith a ...,,,jew to achieving n collccti....-c 

agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNV./T is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my repre~ntative I um asking you to do what you can to Cll.Su11:;: Ll1i:; W~JJUlt: t.;UID.t:S to a close. 
These last few years have been very cMfic:nlt forthe_public service :wd have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services N orthemers receive_ I am asking you to urge the govenunent to solve these problems 
in the proper order, o.nd in the propci- forum. Please stop Ll1e alJu.se uf the c.uUecrive bargaining 
process. 

T ba.n1c for your a.ssi &tan~ in settling this rrurtt er. 
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May 1998 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-srnnding pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time,_ it seems clear that the GN\VT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well~ I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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Dear , \ C. q_. ;, t- <>er-· 
✓ ....___,,, 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

-

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your ~-1sistanc~ in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, ,/'( O~ __ , _ _,, 
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I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As welL I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith \V1th a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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Dear/M-~. 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance \Vith the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what.you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

~erely, 

~ [LY\,.( k (_¼&\le~ 
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I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the faiRt1ess of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a V1ew to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 
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I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights A et. That's the forum in \1.,'hich it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take \Vhatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith v-,:ith a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time,_ it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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Dear ----fv\_,...__ - \-\~ 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
\vomen and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canndian Human Rights A et. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the Gi\T\VT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a V1ew to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, _it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
\Vomen and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in \Vhich it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take v:hatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GIBVT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a dovmgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

i J ~ 
Thank for your a.sststaze in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, // cv /v'\__ .;( ;:':w IS ~ c cl c,W'L.~ 
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I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith vvith a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using th~ collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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,.--
Dear ------...... __ , c~ ............ ~'"' 

1 r ____..,,.: ::=:L...'......=,Ll ~C,r') 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canndian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a V1ew to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time,_it seems clear that the G1',T\VT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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Seamus Henry 
MLA Yell ow knife South 
c/o Legislative Assembly 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Mr. Henry: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the Gl\T\VT is 
refusing to continue to bargain v,rith the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 
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Seamus Henry 
!vfLA Yellowknife South 
c/o Legislative Assembly 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Mr. Henry: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GN\VT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in tim•e, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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Seamus Herny 
11LA Yell ow knife South 
cl o Legislative Assembly 
Yell ow knife, NT 

Dear Mr. Henry: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain vrith the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance vrith the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 



May 1998 

Seamus Henry 
:M:LA Yell ow knife South 
cl o Legislative Assembly 
Yell ow knife, NT 

Dear Mr. Henry: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 

' /7 
·;(&: S:Jt 
I I I 
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Seamus Henry 
MLA Yell ow knife South 
c/ o Legislative Assembly 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear 1\fr. Henry: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargai11 in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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Seamus Henry 
:MLA Yell ow knife South 
c/o Legislative Assembly 
Yell ow knife, NT 

Dear Mr. Henry: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The ,:Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargajn in good faith \vith a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GN\VT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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Seamus Henry 
MLA Yell ow knife South 
c/o Legislative Assembly 
Yell ow knife, NT 

Dear :Mr. Henry: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance V11th the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved .. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 1 
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Seamus Henry 
1vfLA Yellowknife South 
c/o Legislative Assembly 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Mr. Henry: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have bewme increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance \\1th the Canadian Human Rights A et. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargajn in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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Seamus Henry 
IvfLA Yellowknife South 
cl o Legislative Assembly 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Mr. Henry: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GN\VT to start to bargai_n in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 

/ I . 
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Seamus Henry 
:MLA Yell ow knife South 
cl o Legislative Assembly 
Yell ow knife, NT 

Dear Mr. Henry: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to barga~n in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincere!}) 

(})~ 
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Seamus Henry 
NfLA Yell ow knife South 
c/o Legislative Assembly 
Yell ow knife, NT 

Dear Mr. Henry: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargai_n in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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Seamus Henry 
:MLA Yell ow knife South 
c/o Legislative Assembly 
Yell ow knife, NT 

Dear Mr. Henry: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have bewme increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to barga~n in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 
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Seamus Henry 
~A Yellowknife South 
c/o Legislative Assembly 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Mr. Henry: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain \v1th the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in tim•e, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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Seamus Henry 
NfLA Yell ow knife South 
c/o Legislative Assembly 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Mr. Henry: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance \vith the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in tim-e, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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Seamus Henry 
MLA Yellowknife South 
c/o Legislative Assembly 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear I\fr. Henry: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 
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Seamus Henry 
MLA Yell ow knife South 
c/o Legislative Assembly 
Yell ow knife, NT 

Dear Mr. Henry: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance Mth the Canadian Human Rights A et. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement Mth its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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lvfLA Yell ow knife South 
cl o Legislative Assembly 
Yell ow knife, NT 

Dear Mr. Henry: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNVIT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a 'view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 
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Seamus Henry 
:tv!LA Yellowknife South 
c/ o Legislative Assembly 
Yellowknife, NT 

Dear Mr. Henry: 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union ofNorthem Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in whjch it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 
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I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights A et. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a vie\\' to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a dovmgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights A et. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take \vhatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, _it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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Dear 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights A et. That's the forum in \Vhich it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The ,:Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith v-:ith a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, ]t seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerey •• 
(__,/. 
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Dear iJ2 1l1n,U,O \f{tLTV/ -------, ~___.__,._-;_ 

I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Seson·dly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GN\VT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time,_it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 

~ 
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I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As \veil, I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights A et. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith vvith a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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Dear Nr. lknn/: 
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I am a constituent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become increasingly disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it, the GNWT is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
settlement of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As weR I understand that the actual settlement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the Government of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currently in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From my perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary to cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is being proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been going on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achieving a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point in time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number of largely unrelated problems by using the collective bargaining process improperly. 

As my representative I am asking you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public service and have resulted in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. I am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 

_//01~,~ 
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T am a constitl~ent living in your riding. Over the past days I have become 1ncrea.s.ing]y disturbed by 
your government's position at the collective bargaining table. As I understand it~ the GNWr is 
refusing to continue to bargain with the Union of Northern Workers unless the Union agrees to a 
sett1ernent of the long-standing pay equity complaint. As well, I understand that the actual sctt1ement 
being offered may be questionable from a legal perspective. I believe it is grossly unfair to many 
women and men who have been suffering pay discrimination based on their gender. 

I encourage you to take whatever action is necessary to cause the GDvernrnent of the Northwest 
Territories to de-link from the current collective bargaining process the settlement of the outstanding 
pay equity complaint. That complaint has been properly launched and is currenlly in process in 
accordance with the Canadian Human Rights Act. That's the forum in which it is best resolved. 

Secondly I am also concerned about the ongoing dispute concerning the fairness of the job evaluation 
system your government has tabled. From rny perspective, the Union's offer to be bound by the 
decision of an impartial panel of experts is fair and reasonable. I ask you to take whatever action is 
necessary Lo cause the GNWT to refer - to such an impartial arbitration panel - the matter of the 
gender neutrality of the job evaluation system that is he1ng proposed in the collective bargaining 
process. The "Yes it is, No it isn't" bickering that has been go1ng on surely must be ended. 

I think it's time for the GNWT to start to bargain in good faith with a view to achiev1ng a collective 
agreement with its employees. A this point 1n time, it seems clear that the GNWT is trying to settle 
a number oflargely unrelated problems by using the collective barg~ining process improperly. 

As my representative I am a.sk1ng you to do what you can to ensure this dispute comes to a close. 
These last few years have been very difficult for the public serY1ce and have resulled in a downgrading 
of the services Northerners receive. l am asking you to urge the government to solve these problems 
in the proper order, and in the proper forum. Please stop the abuse of the collective bargaining 
process. 

Thank for your assistance in settling this matter. 

Sincerely, 
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